MINUTES OF GILLINGHAM PARISH COUNCIL MONTHLY MEETING
NOVEMBER 2016


A Meeting of Gillingham Parish Council was held at the village hall on Wednesday, 
2nd November, at 7:30pm. 


Parish Ten - parishioners slot.  Two members of the public attended. One, a resident of Kings Dam, attended to ask about the current position  of the issue with the path at the end of Marsh Lane.  The clerk repeated what had been detailed in the previous minutes and added that she had since spoken to the marsh user and owner of the cattle, who was under the impression that the path was not a permissive one, and was angry at the unnecessary damage and stock worrying that had led to their not appreciating walkers crossing their field.  The parish council has asked for clarification of the issue with the permissive path and could fully understand if it is withdrawn.  Criminal damage by the people who tore down the fencing when the gate was only held shut with string cannot be condoned.  If walkers do cross the field then dogs should be kept under strict control where animals are and not allowed to worry them.  The railway line is also only a permissive path and the owner is under no obligation to cut it.

Minutes of Last Meeting - The minutes from the October 2016 meeting were approved by the council and signed by Councillor Massingham.  No matters arising.

Apologies - Cllr Jane Black and County Cllr Margaret Stone.

Declaration of Interests  - none. 

Village upkeep
The McDonald's rubbish bin on Church Road has now been removed.  The parish bin will also be removed.  The signs on this road are plain and it should not be used as a picnic area.  The only users should be residents, church users/visitors, war memorial and Gillingham Hall visitors. 
A big thank you to Trevor for his litter picking efforts around the village.

Cllr Ward requested that the path outside no.s 1-6 The Boundaries be reported as slippery with moss and problems with the drain outside no.2.

Roots breaking up the path near no.2 Ashford Close also need attention.
At long last, the village sign has been reinstalled at the bypass end of the village.
Again dog owners are failing to clear up after their animals – anybody guilty of this will be reported if seen.
There seems to be an increase in the depositing of garden rubbish in ditches and under hedges.  This is considered fly tipping and again prosecution of guilty parties will be pursued if caught.

Correspondence

1. The Norfolk Playing fields conference on the 27th October has been postponed.


Planning Matters
2016/2411 – No 30 Hemmant Way – no objection from the parish council.
2016/2476 – Alterations to McDonalds – no objection from the parish council.
Approval of planning permission for No.45 The Street has been given by the planning department.

2. Finance
Dog bins - £156.10
Receipt of 2nd half of precept - £3147.00
Clinks Care Farm 3 of 3 - £69.98
I Lewis - £200.00 – churchyard maintenance

 Any Other Business
The churchyard has received some attention with regards to grass cutting.  Because it has been neglected for so long the work is very labour intensive, and for this reason the parish council has decided to not pay for any more work for the time being.
.A revised timetable for 581 bus has been received but this still does not contain any early buses.
Gregorian Allotments – anybody in the village aged 80 or over is eligible for a small gift coutesy of the Gregorian allotment rents – if you would like to be considered please contact one of the councillors or the parish clerk.  
Allotments are available for rent.
The council considered a request for a dog bin near Darby's Woodyard – the council agreed to see if there was a suitable place to put one at this location.
Next Parish Council meeting - 7th December, 2016.  Please note there will not be a meeting in January.

Clerk’s email address:  juliapuntgpc@btinternet.com

Gillingham Parish Council website:  http://gillingham-pc.norfolkparishes.gov.uk/

District Councillor Kay Billig email: 

 HYPERLINK "mailto:kbillig@s-norfolk.gov.uk"
kbillig@s-norfolk.gov.uk
County Councillor:  Margaret.Stone@norfolk.gov.uk

.

